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Greetings!  

Texas Retired Teachers Foundation 
Liaisons, Representatives & Friends! 
 
Welcome to the April 2011 issue of The Ledger. 
 

NEW TRTF Training Guides available!  
Download your copy today at 
www.trtf.org!  
 
!ƴƴƻǳƴŎƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǎŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇ ŀƴŘ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ  
assistance grant recipients on Page 3! 
 
Read about the stunning amount of donations received at the 
annual Foundation luncheon on page 4! 
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TRTF appreciates your feedback.  
Please let us know if the  

newsletter is helpful to you  
as a representative of the  

foundation.  Send feedback  
to info@trtf.org 

 

The next meeting of the TRTF Board of Trustees is tentatively 
scheduled for Monday, July 11, 2011 at 10:00 a.m. at the Drury Inn 
in Austin, Texas.   The Drury Inn is located at 6711 IH 35 North. 



ά! IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘέ tǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ bŜŀǊƭȅ ϷмлΣлллΗ 
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Training Guides & Talking Points! 
 
During the 58th Annual TRTA Convention in San Antonio, the Texas 
Retired Teachers Foundation had the opportunity to conduct a  
training session for the first time. 
 
We know not all Foundation Representatives and Liaisons were able 
ǘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŦŜǎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎΣ ǎƻ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƳŀŘŜ ƻǳǊ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ  
materials available online through the TRTF website (www.trtf.org). 
 
Our materials include an updated Training Guide and Talking Points, 
as well as a general Calendar of Events for TRTF. 
 
You may download the Training Guide (which includes the Talking Points) at the following link: 
http://www.trtf.org/index.cfm/resources/Φ  !ŘŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭƭȅΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ ƭƛƴƪ ŜƴǘƛǘƭŜŘ ά/ƻƴǾŜƴǘƛƻƴ  
¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ {Ŝǎǎƛƻƴ tƻǿŜǊǇƻƛƴǘ όt5C ǾŜǊǎƛƻƴύέ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǿŜō ǇŀƎŜΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ 
that was given during our session at Convention. 
 
If you do not have access to the website or are having difficulty downloading the materials, please 
send an email to Cindee Sharp at info@trtf.org or contact her at 1-800-880-1650 x 107 to request 
a hard copy.   

If you have questions about ά! IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘΣέ such as how to apply or assist a member with the  
application process, please send an email to help@trtf.org or call Cindee at 512-476-1622. 

During the Foundation luncheon at the 58th Annual 
TRTA Convention, it was announced by Trustee 
John Krodel that TRTF has provided nearly $10,000 
in grants since the program originally launched! 
 
A total of 12 recipients have received $9600 in total 
grants since February 2010. TRTF has been able to 
help public education retirees with medical and  
dental bills, home repairs, utilities and much more! 
 
Thank you to those who have donated to this very 
important program and to all of our Foundation  
Representatives and Liaisons for spreading the  
message to retirees in your area that help is  
available. 

http://www.trtf.org/index.cfm/resources/
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The 2011-2012 TRTF Student Scholarship and Classroom  
Assistance Grant recipients have been selected and were  
announced at the Texas Retired Teachers Foundation annual 
luncheon on April 14, 2011.   
 
For the 2011-2012 school year, TRTF awarded 10 $500 student 

scholarships and 10 $500 classroom assistance grants!  We will feature some of our recipients in 
the next few issues of The Ledger, providing additional details about the aspirations of our future 
educators and information about the classroom projects TRTF is supporting! 
 
The 2011-2012 student scholarship recipients are: 
 
Bailey Long, related to Barbara and James Williams, members of the 
Collingsworth County RTA. 
Kristina Owen, related to Elizabeth Ellis of Bangs, a member of 
Brown County RTA. 
Jonathon Williamson, related to Sherry and Charles Bradberry of 
San Augustine, both at-large members of TRTA. 
Madilyn Shults, related to Floyd and Janice Sackett of the Pampa RTA. 
Savannah Jones, related to Easton Wall, a member of the San Angelo RTA. 
Shanna Scarborough, related to Jack and Barbara Jordan of Taylor, both at-large members of TRTA. 
Brianna Bonnette, related to Billy Hall of the Smith County RTSPA. 
Jennifer Cox, related to Bonnie Longnion of Kingwood, a member of Humble Area RTA. 
Lauren McManus, related to Barbara J. Lopez, an at-large member of TRTA from Waxahachie. 
Carlee Black, related to Barbara Pellet of Forestburg, Texas, an at-large member of TRTA. 
 
The 2011-2012 classroom assistance grant recipients are: 
 
Jim Heston, a videography teacher from G.W. Carver Magnet Middle School in Waco. 
Shannon Miller, a veterinary medicine teacher from R.L. Turner High School in Carrollton. 
Katherine Cantu-Sickle, a 2nd through 5th grade science teacher from Beacon Hill Elementary in San  
Antonio. 
Justin Harper, a criminal justice teacher at Jack E. Singley Academy High School in Irving. 
Lori Mensing, a third grade math and science teacher at Delaney Elementary in Kennedale. 
Barbara Harris, a 3rd through 5th grade math teacher at Irving Elementary in Cleburne. 
Jerry Richey, a welding, architecture, and construction teacher at Waelder High School. 
Megan Kunkel, a science lab teacher at Anthon Elementary in Uvalde. 
Sandra Ramirez with Dancie Fulmer, both teachers at Patton Springs ISD in Afton. 
Susan Dodd, a chemistry teacher at Riverdale High School in Bogata. 

 
Congratulations to this yearõs recipients! 

Scholarship & Grant 
Recipients 

Announced! 
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Foundation Luncheon Donations Tallied! 
 
²ƛǘƘ ƴŜŀǊƭȅ нпл ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŜǎ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ CƻǳƴŘŀǘƛƻƴ ƭǳƴŎƘŜƻƴΣ ƛǘ ƛǎ 
no surprise that many individuals, local units and districts made donations  
to TRTF.  What is surprising is the total amount of donations received: an 

astounding $5,334.48!  The trustees of the Texas Retired Teachers 
Foundation want to express their sincere gratitude to you for supporting 
our three charitable programs.  Thank you for donating to 

important causes that can positively impact public education retirees 

across the great state of Texas.   
 
The following list includes donations made by individuals, local units and districts at the Annual  
Foundation luncheon on April 14, 2011:   
 

Andrews RSEA and Big Spring ARTA donated $200 in memory of Danny Gunn. Sharon Welch donated $5 in honor of 
/ƘŀǊƭŜǎ tŀǇǇŀǎ ŦƻǊ ά! IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘΦέ  Dorothy Thompson donated $10 in memory of Danny Gunn for student  

scholarships.  Pat Adams ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ Ϸмл ƛƴ ƘƻƴƻǊ ƻŦ aƛŘƭŀƴŘ !w{t ŦƻǊ ά! IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘΦέ  Jan Perkins ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ Ϸмл ŦƻǊ ά! 
IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘΦέ  Betty Bagwell ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ Ϸмл ŦƻǊ ά! IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘΦέ  Loma Jean Wynn donated $15 in memory of Danny 
Gunn.  Sallie Loop donated $20.  Shirley Shroyer donated $20 in memory of Danny Gunn. Michael and Kathy Landrum 
donated $20.  Mary Reeves ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ Ϸнр ƛƴ ƳŜƳƻǊȅ ƻŦ 5ŀƴƴȅ Dǳƴƴ ŦƻǊ ά! IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘΦέ  Evelyn A. Wilson donated 
$25 in memory of Kate Bell for classroom assistance grants. Anita Copeland donated $25 in memory of Lucy Key for  

student scholarships.  Karron Pearson donated $25 in memory of Danny Gunn.  Lynn Fishman donated $25.  Nancy Doss 
donated $25.  Dana Wasser donated $40 in memory of John B. Wasser.  Irma Ferri donated $50 in memory of Eugene 

Calabro.  Erma Nelson donated $50 in memory of Eugene Calabro.  Dora Graham donated $50 in memory of Gloria June 
CŀǊƳŜǊ ŦƻǊ ά! IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘΦέ District II donated $50 in memory of Sarah Baugh for classroom assistance grants.  Peggy 

Clark ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ Ϸрл ƛƴ ƳŜƳƻǊȅ ƻŦ .ǳŘŘȅ {ŜȄǘƻƴ ŦƻǊ ά! IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘΦέ Enda Herzog donated $50 in memory of Enid  
Littlefield for student scholarships.  Mt. Pleasant-Titus Co. RSP ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ Ϸрл ƛƴ ƳŜƳƻǊȅ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŘŜŎŜŀǎŜŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ 
for classroom assistance grants.  Ysleta RSEA ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ Ϸнул ƛƴ ƳŜƳƻǊȅ ƻŦ 9ǳƎŜƴŜ /ŀƭŀōǊƻ ŦƻǊ ά! IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘΦέ  District 

II donated $50 in memory of Aurora Garza for classroom assistance grants.  Joycelyn and Roy Tully donated $50 in 
ƳŜƳƻǊȅ ƻŦ .ŜǾŜǊƭȅ aƻǊǊƛǎ ŦƻǊ ά! IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘΦέ  Carol Hale donated $25 in honor of Terri Hale Whitgrove for classroom 
assistance grants.  Ann Parish ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ Ϸмл ƛƴ ƘƻƴƻǊ ƻŦ [ƻȅŎŜ tƘƛƭƭƛǇǎ ŦƻǊ ά! IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘΦέ  Johnson-Somervell Co. RSE 

donated $20 in honor of Dianne Lanman for classroom assistance grants. Betsy Chapman donated $25 in honor of  
Margaret DeVille for student scholarships.  Houston ART donated $30 in honor of Dora Scott-bƛŎƘƻƭǎ ŦƻǊ ά! IŜƭǇƛƴƎ 
IŀƴŘΦέ Martha & Dan Kallus ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ Ϸту ƛƴ ƘƻƴƻǊ ƻŦ ¢ƻƳ ϧ WŀƴŜ tǊƛǘŎƘŀǊŘ ŦƻǊ ά! IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘΦέ  Odessa RTSPA  
ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ϷммлΦпу ƛƴ ƳŜƳƻǊȅ ƻŦ 5ŀƴƴȅ Dǳƴƴ ŦƻǊ ά! IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘΦέ  Charlene McCreight donated $100 in memory of 

James McCreight for classroom assistance grants.  Tom & Jane Pritchard donated $100 in honor of Robbie Pierson and 
Vaudene Pruitt.  Everman ARSEA donated $100 in honor of David McCollum for student scholarships.  Victoria Co. RTA 
donated $100 in honor of Dr. Martha Jones.  Palo Pinto Co. RTA donated $100 in honor of Tom & Jane Pritchard.  Sam 
Kiker donated $100 in memory of Myrlene Kiker. Richard Pickett ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ Ϸмлл ƛƴ ƳŜƳƻǊȅ ƻŦ 9ǳƎŜƴŜ /ŀƭŀōǊƻ ŦƻǊ ά! 
IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘΦέ  Ethel Hazel Wilson ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ Ϸмлл ƛƴ ƳŜƳƻǊȅ ƻŦ [ǳƭƭŜƭƛŀ ²Φ IŀǊǊƛǎƻƴ ŦƻǊ ά! IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘΦέ Ft. Worth 

RSEA donated $100.  Temple-Bell Co. RTA ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ Ϸмлл ƛƴ ƳŜƳƻǊȅ ƻŦ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǇŀǎǎŜŘ ŀǿŀȅ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ŦƻǊ ά! 
IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘΦέ  District VIII ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ Ϸмлл ƛƴ ƘƻƴƻǊ ƻŦ ¢ǊŜŀŎŀ Iǳǎǘƻƴ ŦƻǊ ά! IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘΦέ  Corpus Christi RTA donated 
Ϸмлл ƛƴ ƳŜƳƻǊȅ ƻŦ /ŀǊƻƭȅƴ 5ŀƴƛŜƭ ŦƻǊ ά! IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘΦέ  Prairie View RTSP ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ Ϸмтр ŦƻǊ ά! IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘΦέ  District 

XIX donated $200. Waco-McClennan Co. RTA ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ Ϸнрл ŦƻǊ ά! IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘέ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǎŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇǎΦ   
Texarkana-Bowie RTA donated $254 in honor of Reba Kirby for student scholarships. Midland ARSP donated $272.  

Nacogdoches Co. RTA ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ϷсллΣ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŀǘƛƴƎ Ϸмлл ŦƻǊ ά! IŜƭǇƛƴƎ IŀƴŘΣέ ŀƴŘ Ϸнрл ŜŀŎƘ ŦƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǎŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇǎ 
and classroom assistance grants. El Paso RTA donated $1045. 
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